Melvin Jones Lions International Memorial (MJLIM)

PCC Ralph Williamson, President     Contact:  602 622-2401    rw@ctcaz.com
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On be-half of the board of directors we thank all the clubs and members in District 21-B for their donations and support along with all the Lions in MD21.  The last couple of years we have had one person who has been a great supporter and that is our favorite son of Arizona IPIP Joe Preston and his first lady Lion Joni. 

We have many great things happening at the memorial this year, the biggest project is the building of new Granite tablets behind the spire that are the same size as the bricks. The purpose of doing this is the brick engraving is very costly and difficult to keep the engraving from fading.  The Granite tablets have arrived and are ready to be shipped to the engraver in Safford for the engraving.  We hope to have approximately 300 tablets mounted by the time of our Lions Re-dedication on January 9, 2016.  Talking about our Lions Re-dedication, it will be January 9, 2016 and our International guest will be 2nd V.P Naresh Aggarwal from of Delhi, India. We owe a lot of thanks to IPIP Joe and PCC Alan for making these arrangements.

We had the irrigation system remolded and re-located to serve the landscaping better; we had a new alarm system installed; both the front windows have been replaced and new blinds installed. The front Ramada bench seats were broken and worn out and we are having those replaced. It takes approximately $25,000 a year to maintain the museum, spire and grounds.  The grounds are used also for some of the locals to have family picnics and social events so we are serving the community. 

We are the only state project or foundation that does not have paid personnel all the directors and volunteers are just that…they VOLUNTEER their time and efforts.  There also is some misunderstanding that we get funding from LCI or LCIF.  The only money we have ever received from LCI is a $2,000 P.R. Grant but we have not received this funding for the past two years.

Please ask any director for a rack card and support our Vanguard project, you will hear more about this project when you ask one of our directors to present a program to your club. Please contact me to make arrangements for a director to attend your club meeting.  We also have a new Historical committee with PDG Donna Anderson acting as chairperson.  

We keep hearing from some Lions that we need to change the location of the memorial.  Melvin Jones stated: Ft. Thomas is the place where I was born and have two brothers buried.  It is already a historical site as a Fort, and while Safford is only 18 Miles from Ft. Thomas, Ft. Thomas is only 18 miles from Safford; this is the location of the memorial that I want and do not want it at any other location.

There is a continuing misconception in regards to the Melvin Jones Lions International Memorial re-dedication.  It is very important to remember that each year we re-dedicate ourselves to Lionism we are not re-dedicating the Memorial as it was previously dedicated in 1965.  If any clubs have Lions that want to be inducted please bring them to the re-dedication for the ceremony. 

We will be making more announcements about the future of the memorial in the coming months.  We ask all Lions for their continued support and donations. When you are planning your budget for next year please remember the Melvin Jones Lions International Memorial. 

The Melvin Jones Lions International Memorial has been approved by Lions Club International for solicitation of funds. The Melvin Jones Lions International Memorial is a 501(c)3 Corporation therefore all contributions given in the United States are fully tax deductible.  Again thank you for all your donations and help to keep the memorial up to date and in good condition. 
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